September 1, 2022

Town of Eleanor
P.O. Box 185
Eleanor, WV 25070

A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM.

Present: Mayor Cam Clendenin
Recorder Lynda S. Casto
Councilman Kevin Childers
Councilwoman Teresa Harmon
Councilman Jack Mclane
Councilman Tom Sheridan

Absent: Councilman Adam Childers
The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
The minutes of the previous meeting was approved by T. Harmon, 2™ by T, Sheridan & carried.
The liability forecast was approved on a motion by i. McLane, 2™ by T. Harmon & carried.

Standing Committees/

Building Commission/ Council agreed to sign a letter of intent on the 52 acres for $600.00 on a motion
by K. Childers, 2" by T. Harmon & carried with J. McLane and T. Sheridan abstained .

Street Committee/No Meeting

Health Committee/No Meeting

Sewer/Storm Water Board/Terridon on Cherry Street extension. Will meet with the engineer next week.
Park Committee/Next meeting Sept. 6" due to Labor Day.

Little League has a grant to purchase a bldg. for their equipment with town approval.

Police Committee/No recent meeting.

Chief Wingo reported that it is once again necessary to put in newsletter about dogs using the bathroom
in other peoples yards.

115 Nutmeg Street grass is cut.

PCTC wants ordinance on tobacco products on school property utilized.

Steve Jones at Locks and Dam caught 4 juveniles on property.

Goodwilll Box at Piggly Wiggly is working out so far.

Mi Casita has gotten their license and paid B & O tax.

Bruce McGrew has reached out to Chief Wingo once again about a patrolman for the schools. Will meet
with Mr. McGrew before we move forward.

Report from Officers of the Town/

Grant discussion/ WV Dept. of Art will set date in future.

Historical Grant is coming along. May hear something soon.

United Talent sent a person te work., Came in late and left at 10:30 sick and never showed back up.
Mayor called and told them not to send him back. They are looking for someane else.

Council will be looking for new or used trucks in the not to distant future.



Upcoming Events/

Would like top have 2 more movie nights October. Tim to decide on what they will be.
Veterans Day Celebration will be in November.

Wreaths Across American in December.

Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/
The Putham County Gun Club Annual Youth Day will be 9/17/22,
Donation of $150.00 to the Boy Scout Troop 164 was made by T. Sheridan, 2™ by J. McLane & carried.

Public Comment Section/

Jan Williams mentiohed the need to look at the tree at the Red House which needs down.
Also mentioned the tree at pool road at shelter.

Work is being done on the trails and taking the markers down..

All business being complete, the meeting adjourned at 8:28 PM.

Mayor Recorder



